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EDWARDSVILLE - A seventh-grade science project is credited for sparking Southern 
Illinois University Edwardsville School of Engineering senior Yelana Moton’s interest 
in engineering. That spark ignited a strong passion for the industry, and started Moton 
on an academic journey from which she hasn’t wavered.

Her final steps toward completing her bachelor’s in construction have been aided by a 
$2,000 scholarship from the Concrete Council of St. Louis. The Concrete Council 
presented the award to Moton at the Annual Concrete Council | American Steel 



Fabrication Quality Concrete Awards Dinner on Thursday, Nov. 1 at the Missouri 
Athletic Club in St. Louis.

“Receiving this scholarship has definitely had an impact on my academic journey,” said 
Moton, of East St. Louis. “When I learned of my nomination, I felt honored and couldn’
t wait to tell my parents the good news.”

The Concrete Council of St. Louis hosts an annual golf tournament, which is sponsored 
by Fenix Construction Company, to raise funds for college scholarships. The $2,000 
annual award is presented to a student(s) from the St. Louis area entering their senior 
year, who is deemed most deserving and best able to utilize knowledge of concrete 
construction in their career.

Moton has been an active member of the Student Chapter of the American Concrete 
Institute at SIUE for more than three years and is currently president. She points to her 
participation for enlightening her on the efficiency of concrete and expanding her 
network.

“Concrete can be workable, durable and cost beneficial,” she explained. “Having this 
knowledge and understanding its behavior will come in handy in my professional career 
as I will surely work on multiple projects where concrete is the best option for the job.”

Moton is slated to achieve her bachelor’s in construction during SIUE’s commencement 
ceremony on Saturday, Dec. 15.

“In the future, I see myself being incredibly active in the industry,” she said. “I enjoy the 
project management route and will seek to gain more wisdom within that path. I also 
have a passion for learning new things, especially about my industry, so being present in 
professional organizations and in the community will be expected.”

The  offers one of the most comprehensive and affordable SIUE School of Engineering
engineering programs in the St. Louis region with eight undergraduate degrees, five 
master’s degrees and a cooperative doctoral program. Students learn from expert 
faculty, perform cutting-edge research, and participate in intercollegiate design 
competitions. Companies in the metropolitan St. Louis area provide students 
challenging internships and co-op opportunities, which often turn into permanent 
employment. Students gain hands-on experience in the School’s state-of-the-art 
facilities, including the new Fowler Student Design Center.
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